
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Date: 27th December 2024  
 
Email: clevin@emergencyservicestimes.com 
 
Dear Catherine,    
 
I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 241134.  
 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 

I would be grateful if you could provide responses to the following questions: 

1. How many motor vehicles are owned by the service as of November 
2024  
 
The Trust owns 358 vehicles. 

2. How many electric vehicles (including hybrid) are owned by 
the service as of November 2024 
 
The Trust owns 3 Electric vehicles.  

3. The manufacturer name of electric vehicles bought by the service up to 
November 2024 
 
Mercedes evito  

4. How much has your service spent on electric vehicles up to November 
2024  
 
SECAmb has not spent any capital on the purchase of electric vehicles. The 
three Mercedes evito vehicles are funded through an NHS England project. 

5. What are electric vehicles used for in your service  
 
NHS England Pathfinder project an additional resource on the Paramedic 
Practitioner rota line.  

6. How many electric vehicles does the service plan to purchase in the 
five-year period to March 2030  
 



 

This is dependant on funding and the advancement of electric vehicle 
technology.  

7. What budget has your service allocated to purchase electric vehicles 
every year up to March 2030  
 
This is dependant on funding and the advancement of electric vehicle 
technology  

 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. 

If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 
 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


